
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES
FAMILY SERVICE

Welcome and Announcements - Audrey Huzzey
Introit (Special item) - “Selah”
- Madalayne, Allanah & Lilah
Invocation - Audrey Huzzey

Praise & Worship (He is Exalted, Goodness of God, 
God is Good / Draw Me Nearer) - Meghan & Friends

Tithes & Off ering -Audrey Huzzey
Global Youth Day Presentation

- Jackson & Elizabeth
Children Story - Merlyn, Ruby & Thespina

Special Item - Keila Da Silva
Scripture Reading - 1 Timothy 4:12, James Nuka

Family Prayer - Sarah & Naomi Shepley
Special Item - Amy Cornwall

Sermon - “Are Today’s Youth Ready for 
Tomorrow?” - Prosper Chidakwa
Closing Hymn - Heaven Came Down

Benediction - Prosper Chidakwa

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
.

Welcome:     Keila
Opening Hymn:  SDAH 309 ‘I surrender all’
Opening Prayer:    Beatriz
Mission Spotlight:  ‘Uplifting Schools in Northern 
Asia Pacifi c’
Lesson separation:    Douglas
Lesson Study:  God’s Love and Justice
Off ertory and Prayer:  James
Closing Hymn:     SDAH 659 ‘I am so glad’
Closing prayer: Ruby

“...but those who hope in the Lord will renew 
their strength. They will soar on wings like 

eagles; they will run and not grow weary, they 
will walk and not be faint.”

Isaiah 40:31

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

PASTOR CLIFFORD HERMAN
cherman@secadventist.org.uk - 07737407754

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
spcmahn@gmail.com

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org
CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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WEDNESDAY NIGHT PRAYER MEETING in the 
Sanctuary. Zoom is also available. Meeting ID: 721 
857 1482; Passcode: pray3r 

MEN’S MINISTRY Prayer Meeting from 9pm on 
Tuesdays. Zoom ID: 519 552 6863 & Passcode: Pray3r

We are studying the book “The Ministry of Healing” in 
the MORNING PRAYER MEETING. Join on Zoom at 
6am. Zoom ID: 89546335143 Passcode: 777



YOUTH WEEK OF PRAYER. join us in the church on 
19th & 21st and on Zoom for the rest of the week 
(16th - 21st March) at 7pm.

EQUITY RELEASE SEMINAR - There will be a FREE 
seminar in the Stanborough Centre on Tuesday 
afternoon the 18 March for all those who would like 
to understand more about Equity Release. Equity 
release is a type of mortgage that lets you access 
the money tied up in the value of your home. This 
will be an information only seminar with plenty of 
time for questions and answers. Philip Hadlow who 
lives locally and is a fully qualified independent 
financial adviser will present the seminar. He has 
a Christian background and is happy to come and 
explain the pros and cons of Equity Release. A light 
lunch will be available before the meeting.  If you 
would like to come, please contact Brian Davison 
on 07957856715 who has arranged this seminar.

FORGIVENESS EXHIBITION: Discover the Power of 
Forgiveness. Dates: 12th - 26th April. Time: Sundays: 
11 AM – 4 PM | Weekdays: 10 AM – 5 PM
Join us for a powerful exhibition exploring real-life 
stories of forgiveness, healing, and transformation. 
Experience the courage of individuals who have 
chosen to forgive in the face of unimaginable pain. 
Invite your family and friends, enjoy tea and biscuits, 
and let younger children engage in crafts while you 
refl ect on these moving testimonies– all are welcome!

WOMEN’S MINISTRY:
- Bible study with Elder Florence Allen on 22 March 
2025 in the Armstrong Hall from 3pm – 5pm.
- We continue building our fi nancial house on 5 
April 2025 as we tackle the walls with Sr Milimo in 
Armstrong Hall from 3pm -5pm.
- On 10 May 2025 we will be looking at the fl oors and 
the ceiling with Sr Esther. 31st May 2025 we will be 
with Sr Uche.
For information on how to contribute to Women 
Ministry programmes please contact Sr Esther or Sr 
Milimo. Baby wipes and ladies’ feminine products and 
toiletries are most in demand.

THE FUNERAL of Richard Poulton will take place 
at: Stanborough Park Church on Wednesday 26th 
March, 11:OO AM - 12.OO PM!

ADRA. The Annual ADRA Appeal will commence on 
29th March this year. Following the withdrawal of 
funds from USAID all ADRA offi  ces will be impacted 
in one way or another. It is therefore crucial that we 
support this Appeal as much as possible. Our fi rst 
Fund Raiser will be the Lilies for Easter. Envelopes 
for your dedications will be available later in the 
month as will Home Cans and Coin Cards. Please 
plan to be a supporter. Thank you.

Are you and your child considering your options 
for secondary school in September 2025? Are 
you looking for a school where high quality 
education is delivered within a safe, loving, 
Adventist Christian context? Are you attracted 
by small class sizes, a diverse community and 
a broad, varied curriculum? Would you like a 
strong academic foundation provided by caring 
and committed staff? If so, have you considered 
Stanborough Secondary School? Situated right 
here on the Stanborough campus, Stanborough 
Secondary School, established in 1919 could be 
for you! For more information visit www.spsch.
org or contact the school office on 01923 673268.

    HOW TO GIVE

ANNOUNCEMENTS

MARCH TEATIME CONCERT: The Sunday Afternoon 
Teatime Concert this month will take place on Sunday, 
23rd March, at 3 pm, followed by tea and cakes. As we 
welcome spring, we are delighted to feature talented 
young musicians from the Purcell School. With a 
wonderful selection of chamber music, this concert 
promises to be a delightful experience for all, from the 
very young to the elderly. It off ers a fantastic way to 
spend a Sunday afternoon—an opportunity to gather 
with family, friends, and neighbours for an exceptional 
musical performance, followed by tea and cakes. 
Admission is free, with a retiring collection.

THE YOUTH CHOIR is resuming on 22nd March to 
prepare some beautiful songs for the Easter service! 
If you’re aged 15 to 25 and love to sing, you are 
more than welcome to join us. Come and be part of 
this special experience!  If you’re interested, please 
email spcmahn@gmail.com or text 07837 404 261 by 
20th March.

CHURCH BUSINESS MEETING will be held on 
Sunday 23rd March at 6pm in the Cedar Sycamore 
Room. This is a great opportunity to hear the reports 
of the different church departmental leaders and the 
work that took place in 2024, and is going on now! 
All are welcome!
All department leaders for 2024-5 should send 
their brief report to the board clerk (Alix Roberts) 
at stanboroughboardclerk@gmail.com by 12pm on 
March 16th.  In order to avoid wastage of paper, 
the final report will be sent with the March 22nd 
e-bulletin and download links posted at church. 
Please let Alix know by March 21st if you  require a 
printed copy for the meeting.

BLUE BADGE HOLDERS. I would be grateful if all 
Blue Badge holders would either see me today, or 
contact me on joybussey35@gmail.com or 01923 
461044. Even if you have already told me about your 
blue badge, please contact me again. Thank you.

To receive the full announcement details, sign up for the 
church eBulletin in our website.


